Minutes of DTTC Committee meeting.
Held at DTTC 19:30 26th August 2024 at 19:30.
Attendees: Steven Cussell (Secretary), Jason Fleming, Anne Borrowdale, Dylan DeSilva, Alison Telfer (new Committee member), Elaine Colquhoun (new Committee member), Norma Brown, Gordon Duff (Chair), Kay Solaja (Legend), Graeme Boyd.
On-line: Dawid Sulkowski, Kenny Lee (Treasurer).
Apologies: Graham Gault.
Minutes of last meeting accepted by DTTC Committee.
Matters arising from previous meeting:
· SMART meter installation---Ongoing.
· Robot: Repairs completed. En route back to club. Payment made.
· Finley Boyd to be approached regarding becoming junior Committee member.
· Sponsorship---Graeme Boyd to follow up on missed payments/logos for kit.
· Old light fittings: Ongoing. Anne B to contact Graham G for more information prior to items being recycled.
· Refugee support---Ongoing. David Niven to continue efforts to promote.
· Parkinsons fitness group---Elain C to contact Miller Caldwell.
· Health & Safety---Risk assessment templates. Dylan DS to liaise with Alison T.
· Paul Dowson has decided to leave the committee due to poor health. We all wish him well in the future.
· Graeme B to produce emergency contact notice for display in the club. Gordon and Kenny will be primary and secondary contacts respectively.
Items for Discussion:
· League format: Same as last year. Possible cup competition as well. MAX 3 players per team.
· Development officer role: Ongoing. Grant proposal to be drafted by Dawid and submitted once final decision by Committee has been made regarding scope of role. Sub-group to be convened: Jason, Dawid, Dylan & Alison (With support from Norma & Anne).
· Forward planning: It was agreed that dates for club events would be agreed well in advance, and if they ended up conflicting with TTS or national calendars, then individuals would have to decide which event they would prefer to attend. Dates to be set in short meeting after AGM in September.
· Surplus table tennis tables to be relocated as a matter of priority, as part of the grant funding agreement. Ongoing. Dylan and Gordon to liaise.
· It was noted that all the new tables DO NOT allow wheelchair accessibility.
· Building maintenance: Anne to contact Graham G at earliest convenience.
· 2nd quote being sought for new front door.
· Norma to use local contact to source possible contractors.
· Dylan and Kay to explore possible minor refurb upstairs. Graeme B to approach Finlay Boyd to ask him to canvass other young members re ideas for refurb.
· Simple rope barrier to be installed at kitchenette entrance downstairs to facilitate safe use of sink, kettle, etc. Dylan to fit.
· Laptop for registration purposes now installed at the club. 2 months free membership offered to Dylan for donating the PC. Security to be improved before full usage implemented.
· Women In Sport: September/October. Shannon Brown to liaise with Senga Thompson re various events within Dumfries and DTTC itself. (Drop in session for women at DTTC Saturday 5th October 2024, 14:00-16:00).
· Norma Brown to explore idea of additional coaching “slots” to further encourage more participants in table tennis, particularly women initially.
· University of Glasgow Welcome Week: Wednesday 18th September 2024. 09:30-14:30. Shannon hoping to attend. Gordon & Dylan may also attend. Shona Morton to be approached regarding transporting a table to the site. Gordon to follow up.
· Committee have decided that from now on, there will be no on-line attendance at Committee meetings. It was noted that, on occasion, an exception may be granted or even consideration given to moving the meeting date to suit a specific person attending.
· The date for the AGM is provisionally Monday 30th September 2024. Gordon to confirm date soon. Requests for motions will be sent out once date confirmed. Gordon to contact Kenny re Treasurer update.
· Social/awards event: Discussion moved to next full meeting.

Communications Subgroup: 

· Met recently to discuss the wider issue of communication within DTTC.

· Facebook: Graeme, Shannon, Jason, Danny Bajwa, Anne, Dylan & Kenny Lee all have admin rights.
· Facebook Messenger: Auto reply now set up.
· Whatsapp: No action required. Club mobile NOT to be used.
· Instagram: Shannon Brown to explore possibilities. Perhaps utilise “Reels”?
· E-mail: More discussion required. Steve to list issues and explore solutions.
· You Tube: Admin rights need to be investigated. Jason to consider setting up a new one as old one can’t be deleted. It was noted that TTS and Drumchapel TTC have one.
· Tik-Tok: Shannon to explore possibilities.
· Twitter (“X”): Graeme Boyd to explore possibilities.
· DTTC Website: Admin rights to be confirmed.
· On-line membership and League registration set up. Accessible, under supervision, via Club laptop.
WhatsApp decisions:
· Shannon played European Juniors in Malmo, Go Fund Me support from club members (and Rotary through Tom Marchbank) Shared details on FB page re live streamin
· Anne attended TTS AGM 6 July; raise issue of virtual attendance? Asked re Michael Shaw wheelchair contacts. Stuart to pass on details for Claire, Scottish Disability Sport. Looking at club management systems STUPA
· Agreed to put a tribute to one-time Honorary President Billy Goldie on website, Linda Powell to provide info for this
· Wrestling Booking for Sat 20 July cancelled due to lack of entries
AOB:
· Meetings to be held on other nights apart from Mondays. Ongoing.
· Elaine will take on Over 50s Officer role wef 26/08/24.
· Steve to stand down as DTTC Secretary if a suitable replacement can be found.
· Alison Telfer and Elaine to become members of DTTC Committee wef 26/08/24.
· Outside of building to be cleaned asap: Gordon to contact local cleaning firms.
· Quote for outside water tap to be sought.
· Once Robot is reinstalled, only AUTHORISED DTTC members will be allowed to remove it. Suggestion to have 1 table dedicated to Robot use has been approved.
· Coaching on Thursdays is now 1.5 hours in duration and therefore the cost has risen to £4 (previously £3) to help cover Dawid’s travel.
· MacMillan “coffee” event to be organised by Elaine soon.
· Gordon highlighted the inconvenience of recent cancellations, so Committee has agreed that a minimum of £100 deposit be taken in future for all bookings.
 
Next meeting (provisionally) Monday 11th November (AGM provisionally Monday 30th September).

